
   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 
Psalm 121:7 says: 
 
"The Lord will keep you from all harm— he will watch over your life." 
 
For us at DCS this shows that God is deeply concerned about our safety in all areas of our lives. He will do all he 
can to keep us safe. 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

As we reflect on another week at DCS, the Bible verse of the week means a lot to us as a community, affirming 
God's unwavering care and protection. At DCS, we take comfort in knowing that we have this comfort, guidance, 
and safety. 

I would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to our Year 9 parents and carers who showed such support by 
attending our Year 9 Options Evening. With 77% attendance, the evening was a resounding success and we 
received such positive feedback with many parents highlighting the usefulness of the evening. . Parents had the 
valuable opportunity to discuss potential course choices with our dedicated subject staff. The options process 
continues, with option forms being emailed out detailing assigned pathways for each student. All students have 
also received more information from subject staff about exciting new courses, including health & social care, child 
development, and business studies. These sessions were delivered during their collective worship this week. The 
engagement that our year 9 students are showing throughout this process really highlights their ‘aspiration’ as 
part of our FAITH values. 

I encourage all parents to carefully read the articles in this week's newsletter, which highlight two fantastic 
enrichment trips. Our A level history students visited Derby University - an incredible resource right here in our 
city. I recommend using the link in the article to explore more about this local institution. We also had a theatre 
trip to Nottingham, where students experienced the stage adaptation of Paula Hawkins' "Girl on the Train" - a 
thrilling mystery that has captivated audiences both as a book and a film. Do watch or read it yourself if you 
haven’t had the opportunity to see it as theatre production! 

A crucial reminder: Tuesday, 28th January is our Year 11 Parents' Evening. This is an extremely important event, 
as it will be the final parents' evening for these students. It provides a vital opportunity to discuss how best to 
support your child through this critical academic year. An email with appointment booking links has been sent. If 
you've encountered any issues with booking, please contact the school office. 

Lastly, please note that Friday, 31st January is an INSET day, meaning the school will be closed to all students. 

I wish you all a happy and productive week 

Yours faithfully,    
 
Mrs Brown 

 

This Week at Derby Cathedral School 

w/c 20th January 2025 



   

 

   

 

Y12 History Students visit University of Derby 
 

On 16th January our Year 12 history 
students were invited to visit the 
History Department at the University of 
Derby. The visit provided an excellent 
opportunity for our budding historians 
to gain an insight into what it is like to 
study at university and what a typical 
history degree is like.   
 

Students were involved in a range of 
different engaging activities, including a 
campus tour and a discussion into 
studying history at university which was led by Dr Ruth Larsen. Students also had the chance to 
interact with a current university student who shared their experiences and advice. 
We were all impressed with the quality of the learning environment at the university and the quality 
of the courses on offer.  The History course is ranked in the top ten nationwide and is number 1 for 
teaching and student satisfaction.   
 

We would like to thank Dr Larsen and the History Department for taking the time to support our 
students and are pleased to say that they have asked us to come back for some history masterclass 
sessions.  We are very fortunate to have such a high quality resource in our local area.  
 

If anyone is interested in finding out more about studying history at Derby - they have a range of 
courses on offer. Please follow this link.  https://www.derby.ac.uk/undergraduate/history-
international-relations-politics-courses/    
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.derby.ac.uk/undergraduate/history-international-relations-politics-courses/
https://www.derby.ac.uk/undergraduate/history-international-relations-politics-courses/


   

 

   

 

 

GCSE and A-Level Drama/Music Theatre Visit – The Girl on the Train 
 
On 23rd January GCSE and A Level drama and music 
students went to Nottingham Theatre Royal to watch 
a production of The Girl on the Train. The original 
novel sold over 20 million copies, and it was then 
turned into a film starring Emily Blunt. The success of 
this story was such that it was adapted into a play for 
the West End – where it received such acclaim it has 
gone on UK tour (where we were lucky enough to 
catch it!) 
 
Whilst waiting for the show to begin, we could see 
just a rather untidy bed on stage, and not much else... but we should not be fooled by this simplicity, for the 
actors seamlessly transform the stage numerous times, and extremely clever lighting, sound and projection, 
help take us on the rollercoaster journey that is The Girl on the Train. 
 
I won’t give anything away in case anyone reading this hasn’t seen/read it, but to say the audience were 
gripped would be an understatement! Having read the book and seen the film myself I knew the ending... and 
yet I started to doubt myself as there were so many threads you could pull on in the clever portrayal... it really 
kept you guessing. 
 
On the coach home it was great to hear many of the students discussing what they thought the ending was 
going to be, and their strong opinions on some of the characters. 
 
Both exam level music and drama students need to evaluate live performance – and this was a great example 
for them to see, as the music underscored the clever storytelling so well. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



   

 

   

 

Word of the Week 
Every week our students have a ‘word of the week’ that is discussed in a tutor session. All students receive the 
information below about the word and they are challenged to create their own sentence using the word. 
 
Please do speak to them about it! 
 

Word of the week has been ‘Maculate’ 

 
It means: Marked with spots, stained, or impure. 
 
In Spanish it is: Manchar 
 
Synonyms (similar words) are: speckle, pollute, degrade, muddy 
Antonyms (opposite words) are: clean, pure, upgrade, elevate 
 
A possible sentence using ‘maculate’ is: "As I said, it was reasonable looking cloth, but maculate now" 
 
 

 

 

Sixth Form Applications – Deadline: Friday 31st January 2025 
 
Applications can be made directly on our website: https://derbycathedralschool.org.uk/sixth-form/sixth-form-
admissions 
 
If you click the ‘Application’ link it takes you to the page below. 
Our current students are already in the system and just need to enter their school email and password in the 
‘Existing Users’ box to start their application. 
 

 
 
If you weren’t able to make it, or you want to investigate a few more courses, don’t forget to look at our 
prospectus and subject videos on our website. They can all be found on the Sixth Form Admissions page (see link 
above). 
 
The deadline for applications is Friday 31st January. 
 

https://derbycathedralschool.org.uk/sixth-form/sixth-form-admissions
https://derbycathedralschool.org.uk/sixth-form/sixth-form-admissions


   

 

   

 

Guiding Your Child Through GCSE Choices & Exams 
 

 
 
 
 
 

• Guiding for Child Through GCSE 
Choices 
•  
o Further information and to apply, 
click here - Course details - Derby Adult 
Learning Service 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Supporting Your Child Through GCSE 
Exams  

• Further information and to apply, 
click here - Course details - Derby 
Adult Learning Service 

 
 
 
 

 

 

https://adult-learning-derby.org.uk/course/?id=81540
https://adult-learning-derby.org.uk/course/?id=81540
https://adult-learning-derby.org.uk/course/?id=81542
https://adult-learning-derby.org.uk/course/?id=81542


   

 

   

 

 

Bridge the Gap – Anxiety Workshop 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mental Health Starts Here. Support Bridge the Gap! 

Starting from just £7.50, you can access webinars on topics like anger, behaviour, growing 

confidence, boundaries and anxiety. 

Your donation supports Bridge the Gap, a vital community resource. Share, sign up, and help us keep helping 
families! 

 
Adult & Child Two-Week 

Anxiety Webinar 

Saturday 18th & 25th January 
10-10:45am 

£9.50 for both 

📍ONLINE  

👩‍👧   Together, Let’s Understand Anxiety 

This adult and child online workshop is the 

perfect opportunity to: 

• Explore what anxiety feels like. 

• Discover practical tools to calm the mind 

and body. 

• Work together as a family to nurture 

resilience.   

🕒 2 Weeks | Access Recordings for 30 Days 

💡 Just £9.50 for both webinars 

🎯 Give your child the gift of understanding and empower yourself to support them better. 
 

Book Anxiety Webinar 
 
 

https://jwbridgethegap.com/so/13PHG5EGu/c?w=4Tm6eSWSXtCjnllJu1Q_EjmFnZug1EN1Rj9yvTHO9U0.eyJ1IjoiaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZXZlbnRicml0ZS5jby51ay9lL2FkdWx0LWFuZC1jaGlsZC1hbnhpZXR5LXdvcmtzaG9wLXRpY2tldHMtMTA3MDczMjYzMzEyOT9hZmY9ZWJkc29wb3JncHJvZmlsZSIsInIiOiIxOGY2NzQ2ZC1mOTVjLTRkMzktOGQxYy01ZTVlMzg2MmM4ZWUiLCJtIjoibWFpbCIsImMiOiJiMjFkMmE4Ni00ZWIwLTRiZWUtOWY5ZS1jOTk3NDA3N2I5NjAifQ


   

 

   

 

Bridge the Gap – Parenting a Teen through Self-harm 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Nikki has a vast amount of experience and expertise around the 
topic of self harm, having worked intensely with teens and adults 
both within the public and private sector for a number of years. 
  
She will be regularly delivering this online program for 
parents/carers of teens who are engaging in self-harming 
behaviours. 
  
The course will provide a space to reflect on parenting styles, 
learn about CBT informed skills and discover techniques to help 
guide your teen through this difficult time. 
  
The course also will aim to provide a supportive network for 
parents/carers at what is a challenging and often very lonely time. 
  
Please note this course is for parents/carers only and not for 
children. 
  
 

 
Each session will be 30 minutes long and held on Microsoft Teams (you will 
receive a link when you book). 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Click the link below for more information and to download a copy of 

‘A Parent’s guide to supporting a child who is self-harming’ 
 

https://jwbridgethegap.com/so/71PGxxaWw?languageTag=en&cid=b21d2a86-4eb0-4bee-9f9e-c9974077b960  

 

 

https://jwbridgethegap.com/so/71PGxxaWw?languageTag=en&cid=b21d2a86-4eb0-4bee-9f9e-c9974077b960
https://jwbridgethegap.com/so/71PGxxaWw/c?w=ZF7gMCAXW49p00uQ_H6TnccZRugSdwedu6wKYq6ZMkM.eyJ1IjoiaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuandicmlkZ2V0aGVnYXAuY29tL19maWxlcy91Z2QvYzcyZWNmX2IwZDA5YTQxZGE1NTRlNGJiOGQ3ZjIwNWY1YjQ1YzFkLnBkZiIsInIiOiJhZDU2M2RkMy03YjIxLTQ0ZjgtOTY3Yy03YTNmZDlkODUxNWMiLCJtIjoibWFpbCIsImMiOiJiMjFkMmE4Ni00ZWIwLTRiZWUtOWY5ZS1jOTk3NDA3N2I5NjAifQ


   

 

   

 

 

National Saturday Club 
 

 
 
The National Saturday Club is an established UK-wide network, 
that gives 13—16-year-olds of all abilities the unique 
opportunity to study subjects they love for FREE, on a Saturday 
at their local university, college or cultural institution. The Club 
provides a welcoming space for young people to build their 
skills, develop their confidence, and discover pathways to 
further study and future creative careers. 
 
For more information, please click on the link below: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://schoolsportal.derby.gov.uk/schools-
circular/otherarticles/national-saturday-club/ 
 

 

 

Bridge the Gap – One-to-One Support 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Click the link below for further information: 
 
https://jwbridgethegap.com/so/2aPFKKpZy?languageTag=en&cid=b21d2a86-4eb0-4bee-9f9e-c9974077b960  
 

https://schoolsportal.derby.gov.uk/schools-circular/otherarticles/national-saturday-club/
https://schoolsportal.derby.gov.uk/schools-circular/otherarticles/national-saturday-club/
https://jwbridgethegap.com/so/2aPFKKpZy?languageTag=en&cid=b21d2a86-4eb0-4bee-9f9e-c9974077b960


   

 

   

 

Cycle Derby Activities – February Holidays 
 

With only 4 weeks till half term, have a look at ways to 
keep your children active with Cycle Derby by getting 
them on their bikes for some fun and games! 

Whether they’re New to Two wheels and looking to gain 
more confidence with similar standard riders or wanting 
a challenge and joining us for a group ride to Elvaston 
Castle please see the attached posters.  

Or if they are over 9 years old and fancy a go on the 
Indoor velodrome then have a look at our Track Day. 

To book on, please email Tracey at 
cyclederby@derby.gov.uk  with your child’s name, age 
and phone number along with which club you’d like to 
attend.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:cyclederby@derby.gov.uk


   

 

   

 

 

Reach Community Grocers 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

Medical Illness within School 
 

During the winter months, we see an increased number of students presenting at Medical with coughs/colds and 
stomach bugs; however, please be aware that we are unable to treat minor illnesses such as nausea, stomach 
cramps and headaches, usually related to winter viruses. Students are encouraged to be resilient and self-manage 
where appropriate. We encourage students to stay hydrated and eat a warm meal at break or lunch.  
 
We cannot provide any medication in school unless prior arrangements have been made between parent/carer 
and the Medical Officer, Miss Smith. If you wish for your child to keep medication at school, please collect a 
medication consent form from reception and hand the medication in to Miss Smith in its original packaging. 
 

E-scooters 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lost Property 
 
During last term we had an excessive amount of lost property handed in, which is subsequently put out on display 
in the school canteen and can be collected after school or before Period 1 on each occasion. To enable us to 
return lost property back to students, please ensure all items are labelled with student names.  
 
Moving forwards, any lost property items that are put out for two consecutive weeks and not collected will either 
be disposed of or sent for recycling as we do not have the space to continuously store these items long term.  
  



   

 

   

 

 

 

ParentPay Credit/Top ups 
 
Thank you for your support with our parent pay system.  The vast majority of families are ensuring there are 
sufficient funds on their child’s accounts to purchase food in school.  We are very grateful for this. 
 
Unfortunately, there are an increasing number of requests from students to call home to have ParentPay accounts 
topped up so meals can be purchased.  This is adding significant pressure to reception staff who have limited 
capacity to deal with the multiple requests. 
 
We would ask that all families ensure students have sufficient funds on their ParentPay account to pay for these 
items. This will allow your child sufficient time to purchase food and consume it without having to queue at 
Student Services and wait for a phone call home beforehand; therefore reducing their break/lunch time 
considerably.  
 
Please also note that students can purchase a ‘main meal deal’ at lunch time only, for the great price of £2.50, 
which is by far the best value for money on our menu. A meal deal includes a Hot or Cold Main Course, Dessert 
and Cuplet drink, whereas a sausage roll alone is currently £1.45.  
 
For those who quality for Free School Meals, the allowance does enable students to purchase items at break time 
if they wish, however this will leave them unable to take advantage of the meal deal option at lunch time. If you 
wish for your child to purchase additional snacks at break time, please add extra credit each day/week to their 
ParentPay account to cover the cost of these items. Alternatively, students are welcome to bring in snacks from 
home to consume at break time.  
 
Full details of our Catering Menus and Price Lists can be found on the Derby Cathedral 
School Website or by scanning the QR code 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Contact/Meeting Requests 
 
Our phone lines are extremely busy for the majority of the school day. If you have a query for a member of 
teaching staff or Head of Year, the easiest and quickest way to obtain a response is to email 
info@derbycathedralschool.org.uk. Please include in your email who you wish to speak to/meet with, along with a 
brief message. Your email will then be forwarded on to the relevant member of staff who will aim to respond to 
your request within 48 hours. 
 
Teaching staff, Head of Years and Pastoral Year Leads will not be available to meet with parents/carers at any time 
during the school day without a prior appointment being arranged. Any requests of this kind will be declined by 
the Reception Team. 
 
If you have an urgent safeguarding issue to report, please contact our Safeguarding Team on 
safeguarding@derbycathedralschool.org.uk. If a child is at immediate risk of harm, please call reception and your 
concern will be raised with the safeguarding team.   
 

mailto:info@derbycathedralschool.org.uk
mailto:safeguarding@derbycathedralschool.org.uk


   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Community Pharmacy First Services  

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Dates Ahead 
 
School Holidays 
 
17th February 2025 – 21st February 2025 – February Half Term 
7th April 2025 – 21st April 2025 – Easter Break (inc Good Friday and Spring Bank Holiday) 
5th May 2025 – Bank Holiday 
26th May 2025 – 30th May 2025 – May Half Term (inc Bank Holiday) 
24th July – Last day of term 
 

INSET Days 2024-2025  – School closed to all students 

 

Friday 31st January 2025 
Monday 30th June 2025 
 
INSET Days 2025-2026 – School closed to all students 
 
Thursday 4 Sept 2025 
Friday 5 Sept 2025 
Friday 5 Dec 2025 
Monday 2 Feb 2026 
Friday 26 June 2026 
 
Parents Evenings / Opening Evenings 
 
Tuesday 28th January 2025 – Y11 Parents Evening 3:00 – 6:00 pm – early finish for all students at 2:15pm 
Thursday 13th February 2025 – Y10 Parents Evening – 3:00 – 6:00 pm – early finish for all students at 2:15 pm 
Thursday 27th February 2025 – Y8 Parents Evening – 3:00 – 6:00 pm – early finish for all students at 2:15 pm  
Tuesday 18th March 2025 – Y7 Parents Evening – 3:00 – 6:00 pm – early finish for all students at 2:15 pm 
Thursday 12th June 2025 – Y9 Parents Evening – 3:00 – 6:00 pm – early finish for all students at 2:15 pm 
 
Other Key Dates 
 
Wednesday 29th January 2025 – Year 9 Teenage Booster Vaccinations 
 
 
 
Term and key dates can also be found on our calendar on the school website:  
 
https://derbycathedralschool.org.uk/  
 

https://derbycathedralschool.org.uk/

